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Government Accountability and Oversight Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7
	Name:
	Clifton Curry 

	Proposed No.:
	2010-B0133
	Date:
	July 6, 2010

	Invited:
	Tina Rogers, Capital Projects Oversight Manager, King County Auditor's Office

Art Griffith, R.W. Beck, Inc.,

Tom Jacobs, R.W. Beck, Inc.


SUBJECT:  A Briefing on Capital Projects Oversight of the Brightwater Wastewater Treatment Plant Project.

SUMMARY:  

King County is building a new wastewater treatment system called Brightwater, which is now scheduled for completion in 2012.  The Brightwater system will include a treatment plant to provide secondary treatment of wastewater, tunnels and a pump station to carry wastewater, treated effluent and reclaimed water, and a marine outfall discharging to Puget Sound.  The project also includes extensive odor control facilities.  The Brightwater system is being constructed to provide necessary capacity to meet wastewater demand and comply with federal and state regulations in the years ahead.  
The purpose of the briefing will be to bring the Government and Accountability Committee up to date on progress on construction of the Brightwater Project and provide information from the Capital Projects Oversight Program in the Auditor’s office, including the most recent reports from the outside Oversight Monitoring consultants.
The Brightwater Project Oversight Report for Quarters Ending December 31, 2009 and March 31, 2010 (Attachment 1) was transmitted in July 2010.  In addition, the Oversight Monitoring Consultant Report- Combined Quarterly Reports for Quarters Ending December 31, 2009 and March 31, 2010 has also been transmitted (Attachment 2) and shows data through June 2010.   Finally, the Review of Brightwater Cost Update, Current Conditions and Trends report is attached (Attachment 3).  Representatives of R.W. Beck and the auditor’s office will brief the committee regarding their findings and recommendations based on progress through the reporting period and other more recent developments.

In addition to the review of the project by the Oversight Consultants, all Council members continue to receive monthly project reports in an electronic transmittal from the Wastewater Treatment Division.  The most recent report shows project progress through April 2010.   
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Brightwater Project Oversight Report for Quarters Ending December 31, 2009 and March 31, 2010.  King County Auditor’s Office, July 2, 2010.
2. Oversight Monitoring Consultant Report- Combined Quarterly Reports for Quarters Ending December 31, 2009 and March 31, 2010. (R.W. Beck, July 2, 2010)

3. Memorandum to Council from Cheryle Broom, County Auditor.  June 8, 2010.
4. Oversight Monitoring Consultant Report – Review of Brightwater Cost Update, Current Conditions and Trends, January 2010.  (R.W. Beck, June 2010)
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